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the other leaders who had thrown in their lot in the support of
Shahii's power, were appealed to with success, and arrangements
were made by which not only they but the Pant Sachiv and the
Pant Pratinidhi, who were the chief members of the old
Ashtapradhan Councils* were similarly satisfied that their interests
lay in common union. The title of Senapati was about this time
conferred on Khanderao Dabhade in acknowledgement of the
great services he had rendered during the war and in the early
years of Shahu's rule. Similar distinctions were conferred on
Parsoji Bhonsle, who was made Sena Saheb Subha* The footing
these leaders had secured for themselves in Khandesh and Berars
was freely conceded to them, and a legitimate opening was ensured
for their future successes westwards into Gujarat and eastwards in
the Gondawan country. Udaji Powar's ambition was allowed a
similar outlet in Malwa. These three great leaders were promised,
if they co-operated with the central authority, and Joined their
forces together, that the sanction of the Delhi emperors would
soon be obtained to give legitimacy to their pretensions. Fattesing
Bhonsle of Akkalkot was also appointed to command Shahu's
army in advancing the conquest of the Karnatik in the south. The
Pratinidhis, who, both father and son, had rendered such excellent
searvice, the first during the war, and the second in the struggles
with Kolhapur, the Khatao Maharaja and the Siddis in the Konkan
were honoured by being placed in charge of the Raja's old
dominions between the Warna and the Nira. Kanhoji Angre was
made the chief admiral in the service of the Maratha power, and
confirmed in his possession of the forts in the Konkan* Govindrao
Chitnis, who had rendered service during the war, was similarly
honoured by a military command. In this manner, power and
privilege were thus distributed amongst the great leaders, while
Balaji Vishwanath contented himself with continuing to be Shahu's
principal civil adviser, his only military command being confined
to certain of the Raja's claims in distant Khandesh and Balaghat
which brought him neither power nor resources. This notable
self-denial was characteristic of the man, and to a large extent it
helped him in carrying out the policy which he had in view of
establishing a bond of union between the great leaders whom he
wished to organize for purposes of common defence and aggression.
As a result of these patriotic endeavours, Balaji succeeded within
ten years from the time of his joining his master's service to give
a coherent unity to the nation, and remove the causes of disunion
which once threatened to break up the Maratha power. It was
no wonder therefore that the Moghul commanders and the great
Vazirs at Delhi who were fighting for their own ends, soon began

